
HS Board Report - February 11, 2019 

High School Enrollment Numbers: 
Grade 9-  334 
Grade 10-   329 
Grade 11-   293 
Grade 12-   264 
Total Enrollment-  1,220 (15 Fewer students than December report) 
 
In December and January, we had 76 students participate in the local and county stock shows.  We had 
increased numbers of participation in every species shown.  
 
We had 17 students earn a place in the TMEA All Region Band.  
 
At the Christmas @ Tech UIL Meet our students won first place in Number Sense, Calculator, Science, 
and Math competitions.  
 
Sophomore McKinley Alvarado won the Hugh O’Brian Youth Leadership Essay Contest.  She will attend a 
leadership conference in June at the University of Texas in Arlington.  
 
The girls’ basketball team finished second in district and will play Plainview 6:00 Tuesday in Snyder for 
round one of the playoffs.  
 
The boys’ basketball team is currently in second place with two games left to play.  The boy’s last district 
game will be Tuesday, February 12 hosting Cooper.  
 
Swim and Diving team placed 4th out of 9 teams in district. 
 
We have many students volunteering to help with the Beltway “Night to shine” special needs prom on 
Feb. 8.  
 
Our National Honor Society, Friends of Rachel, and Student Council members assisted with the cleaning 
of classrooms, and restrooms during a custodial shortage.  
 
Wylie Speech team competed in the Heat of Texas UIL Invitational.  Mattie Smith placed 2nd and Wes 
Horn placed 3rd in Prose Interpretation.  Melia Messer placed 3rd and Anna Clair Boon placed 2nd and 
Kobe George placed 1st in Poetry Interpretation.  Emy Pablico placed 1st in Persuasive Extemporaneous 
Speaking.   
 
Results of the Ft. Worth Ag Mechanics Show- The trailer team won their class.  They also competed in 

the M.A.D.E. competition (Mechanics, Agriculture, Development and Education program).  Dalon Moore 

received 4th in the competition and received an $8,000 scholarship.  

San Angelo Stock Show- Cooker team received 3rd in class, the trailer team received 1st in class and 

Reserve Grand Champion of the entire trailer division. The fire pit received 1st in class and Reserve Grand 

Champion of the entire outdoor cooking division.  

Students from our AV class are helping put together an informative video page that will assist students 

with selecting courses.  

The high school is hosting a spaghetti supper on Feb. 20 to benefit Louis Rangel.  Mr. Rangel is the head 

custodian for the high school.   


